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Ancient Order of Hibernians

of Hampden Hampshire Counties

PO Box 6535
Holyoke, MA 01041-0826

Next Meeting –  
Monday, September 11, 7:00 p.m. 
LAOH – 6:00 p.m.

At The Wherehouse?  
www.AOH-Holyoke.com
now on Facebook
      In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.   

   President of the AOH, Paul Hogan and LAOH, Paula Paoli hope everyone had a healthy and relaxing summer vacation and welcome members to our first  meeting of the Fall on Monday, September 11, LAOH, 6:00 p.m., and AOH, 7:00 p.m.
    There was a great turnout for the first LAOH Chip & Putt tournament- Thank you to Mary Laura Hohol and Nora Driscoll co-chairs and their committee for all your hard work and time given to organize the event. A fun time was had by all, and we look forward to next year's tournament. Tom Dillon had the low score of 52 for the Chip and Putt Tournament. For many years, Tom raised monies for the Maurice A. Donahue Golf Tournaments. Danielle Dugre was the Lady’s Champ shooting 55 and Joe Prattico won Closest to the Pin.
   Thanks to all who helped make the Summer Picnic a great success, Co-Chairs Mary Laura Hohol, Fran Hennessey, Pat Hogan, Paul Mengel, Peter Hogan, Jim Cannon, Charlie Popp, Paul Hogan, Amanda Olmo, neil Hennessey, Barbara Twohig, Paula Paoli, Noranne Duquette, Sam Curran, Scott Curran, Jim Curran, Ralph Webb, Joe O’Connor, Kevin O’Connor, Patrick O’Connor, Janet Dwyer, Rose Pratt, Judy Pratt, Elroy Barber, Jim O’Connor and the Boston Blackthorne Band. Congratulations to our 2017 Maurice A. Donahue Scholarship winners, Lauren Beliveau and Brody Dean.

    Brother Fran Hennessey has organized dates for our club’s volunteering at Kate’s Kitchen for the rest of the year. We will be meeting at Kate’s on Sundays, October 1, November 12 and December 3. Contact Fran at 413-883-0729 for more information. Thanks to all who served meals at Kate’s on June 11, Paul Hogan, Peter Hogan, Paul Mengel, Jay Driscoll, Paula Paoli, Barb Twohig, Janet Dwyer, Steve Supernant and Fran Hennessey

In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen
   With the assistance of our member David K. Bartley, the AOH has again been invited to march in in the Big E’s Holyoke Day Parade on Tuesday, September 19. There will be more information at our September meeting.

   Our Fall Foliage Train Ride is tentatively scheduled for Saturday, October 7 at Heritage State Park. Brother, Charlie O’Connell will have more information at our September meeting.

        Congratulations to our club president, Paul Hogan on being unanimously re-elected President of the Massachusetts AOH for the 2017-2018 year   National AOH President James McKay has announced that 2017 – 2018 The Year of Retaining and Recruiting memberships. The Mass State Board is holding a meeting in October in Worcester.

    Thank you to Peter Hogan, Paul Hogan, Pat Hogan, Amanda Olmo, Charlie Popp and Paula Paoli for participating in the Watertown Memorial Day Parade. The club received $300 for bringing the float. The float celebrating the 100th anniversary of the birth of John F. Kennedy was well received.

   Congratulations to Jay Driscoll on participating in the annual Pan-Mass Challenge to benefit the Dana Farber Cancer Institute.

   Several club committees are open for new members. If you would like to work on a committee or chair on this upcoming year, please speak up.

    Please note the new PO Box for the AOH, PO Box 6535, Holyoke, MA 01041.

            Brothers, please note that dues, $30.00 are not paid for up 2017, you are six months past due. If you have any questions or a financial hardship please Call Paul Hogan or Financial Secretary Peter Hogan with any questions 210-1416. Payment may be made out to AOH, and mailed c/o Peter Hogan, 22 County Road, Holyoke, MA 01040.  

    When a club member passes, the AOH and LAOH pays our respects at wakes for the deceased with a Hibernian ritual. If you would like more information or would welcome one, contact Paul Hogan at 210-1416 for the AOH and Paula Paoli at 210-6013 for the AOH. 
           LAOH News
    The Ladies are off to a slow start on the 2018 Saint Patrick’s Quilt Fundraiser. This year’s theme is St. Brigid, patroness of the LAOH. More information will be at the September 11 meeting.

    Congratulations to Noranne Duquette and Barbara Twohig on being elected to State LAOH Committee Chairmanships. Noranne is the Treasurer while Barbara chairs the Missions and Charities Committee.

In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen

      Remember that LAOH dues for 2017 are due by April. If you still owe dues for 2017, please make every effort to pay them, as our division will need to pay a per capita fee for each member for 2017 by the end of the year. Dues, $25 can be sent to Mary Pat Murphy at 9 Magnolia Ave., Holyoke, MA. 01040 or brought to the next meeting.

Our monthly reminder:

   As always Doc Dean provides us with a reminder that Kate’s Kitchen needs our assistance.  Donations will be gladly accepted at the September meeting. Our help is always appreciated.

    Pat Pluta’s name was picked for the 50/50 raffle in June. Unfortunately, Pat was not at the meeting and she didn’t win $163.50. You have to attend the meeting to win.

Upcoming Events:

Kate’s Kitchen volunteering – Sunday, October 1, November 12 and December 3 
Irish Cultural Center Information

JFK Centennial Lecture
   The Irish Cultural Center will present a lecture “JFK Centennial: The Western Mass Connection” on Saturday, September 16, noon at the ICC, 429 Morgan Road, West Springfield. Wayne E. Phaneuf, Springfield Republican Executive Editor and Anthony Cignolo, political and governmental affairs expert will give overviews of JFK’s life and visits to Western Mass.

Irish Music Saturdays

   John Tabb and The Healys will perform on Irish Music Saturdays in September. John Tabb will perform Saturday, September 16 with The Healys on Saturday, September 23. Shows are from 7 – 10 p.m. For more information, call 413-342-4358.

   For all of us dedicated AOH/ LAOH Fans, devoted listeners of The Healys Irish radio show, it is on the air on Saturdays on WACE Radio - AM 730 (Chicopee/Springfield/Hartford) 11a.m. - 1p.m. Preprogram your dial and don’t miss a tune.
In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.
